
All Saints Roos celebrates organ success
27/03/2015

Local community of Roos celebrate their success outside All Saints Church, Roos Roos Camera
Club

The organ was built in 1881 by K. C. Reiter, a renowned Hull organ builder, and is one of only two
to have survived in an unmodified state. Damp and woodworm have affected it badly and it has
been unplayable for 25 years. There is a tremendous amount of support for this project within the
Roos community.

Roos C of E Primary School has close links with the church and the children will be able to witness
at first-hand the restoration of an important element of their village heritage. The organ will be
dismantled in the early summer, taken away and refurbished using authentic materials. It will be
returned in time for Christmas having been restored to its original condition. The project also
includes the renovation of the organ chamber. Once completed, the organ will be used regularly for
services and concerts. It will also be available for tuition and will serve the community for the next
100 years.

[quote=Helen Audley, project coordinator]We hope as many people as possible will take advantage
of this unique opportunity to learn from and witness history in the re-making and will enjoy the
result.[/quote]
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All Saints’ Roos is a Grade I listed building which is much loved within its rural community. The
organ is a central and important feature of the church and its restoration is long overdue. When it
fell into disrepair in the late 1980s the unfortunate decision was made to purchase an electric organ
rather than spend money on restoring the historic instrument. The electric organ has now
developed some major faults and so now the pipe organ will be restored to its rightful role as the
centre of music making within the church.

Commenting on the award, project coordinator Mrs Helen Audley said: “Receiving this wonderful
award is a tremendous vote of confidence in our project. Restoring the organ is important to many
people in our village and its current derelict state is a source of embarrassment. We hope as many
people as possible will take advantage of this unique opportunity to learn from and witness history
in the re-making and will enjoy the result.”

Fiona Spiers, Head of Heritage Lottery Fund Yorkshire and the Humber, said: “This project will
totally rejuvenate the Reiter organ, bringing it back to life and restoring the musical tradition of the
Church. The project will open up the restoration process and provide information about the history
of the pipe organ and how they work for the wider community.”

Notes to editors

About All Saints’ Roos PCC

All Saints’ Roos PCC is responsible for the upkeep and maintenance of the church building.
Following on from the very successful restoration and augmentation of the church bells, the
restoration of the organ is the next phase of an ambitious improvement programme which will
ensure the future of the building for generations to come.

Further information

Mrs Helen Audley, Project Coordinator on 01964 670 895 or email:
helen@audley7.wanadoo.co.uk.

Page 2

mailto:helen@audley7.wanadoo.co.uk

